
NSW 
COMMUNITY AND PUBLIC 
SECTOR UNION 

The Hon Josh Frydenberg MP 
Treasurer 
PO Box 6022 
House of Representatives 
Parliament House 
Canberra ACT 2600 

Dear Treasurer, 

SPSF GROUP NSW BRANCH 
ABN 11 681 811 732 

In Reply Please Quote 

By email: josh.frydenberg@treasury.gov.au 

Re: Economic Response to the Coronavirus 

The Community and Public Sector Union (CPSU NSW) is writing on behalf its members 

employed as Professional Staff in Universities. The union is particularly concerned of 

the economic impact that travel restrictions resulting from the COVID-19 epidemic is 

having on universities. 

The Government's Economic Response to the Coronavirus released today recognised 

the significant effect that COVID-19 is having on the education sector. Despite this, 

there was no additional funding announced for the university sector. The CPSU NSW 

finds this omission to be extremely short-sighted, and seeks that the Federal 

Government urgently steps in to provide adequate additional funding to Universities 

experiencing, or likely to experience significant losses in revenue because of COVID-

19. 

Leading economists, international rating agencies and the industry's peak commercial 

body, Universities Australia, have all raised the potential vulnerability the sector faces in 

any prolonged restriction on international student travel in response to the rapid spread 

of coronavirus, particularly in China. 

Standard & Poors estimate Australian universities stand to forfeit around $3.1 billion in 

lost revenue. For example, the University of Sydney recently announced a $200 million 

financial short fall as a result of the travel restrictions. 
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